Footbhall & Dreamcoats

Last weekend had some more involvement with kids than the
usual weekend. In addition to the two services where I serve
with 4th and 5th grades, there was an earlier event for single
moms, a Christmas party. No, I am not a single mom, but I
(along with another from my Monday small group) helped out by
leading games in the gym for some of the boys who came with
their moms. The age range was about 3rd grade through 7th
grade, with a couple data outliers (I think that’s the
statistical term) in the form of one about six years old and
another in 9th grade. What does football have to do with
this? Well, Mike, the other one from my small group, brought
along a football. We started with just one 7th grade boy, one
I knew very well by the way since he was in my cabin at summer
camp a couple years ago, while the younger ones were listening
to a Christmas story in the other room. The three of us
tossed around the ball for a bit before the rest came 1in,
including more older ones (5th-9th grade) who joined us in a
game of touch football played in half the gym- the volleyball
ministry had the other half. While Mike led his team as QB,
as a non-sports guy I let the 9th-grader take that position
considering he plays at his high school. While we played, the
younger ones played with various other balls, tricycles, and
whatnot as Mike and I kept order. Eventually some left for
awhile to do crafts or something in another room, but the
football game kept going. It was a pretty fun afternoon.

The lesson for the weekend was part two of Joseph. Of course,
most knew the story, but with these intermediate grades the
focus 1is on application. In this case, obedience and
perseverance in our relationship with God even when things in
our lives aren’t going so well. On Saturday there are three
leaders who rotate teaching from week to week so I never teach
this service, but there are only two of us for Sunday, though
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somehow I still only teach every other month- huh. The other
one does two Sundays a month while one of the staff rotates in
the months I am not on. Well anyway this was my week so
naturally I wore my bright yellow overalls I wore when I was
in Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat several years
ago. I also sang from some of the songs from the show as we
talked about Joseph before Pharaoh (where we left off last
time), Joseph finally getting his reward after 13 years of
obedience during hardship, and later Joseph before his
brothers who were trying to get food during the seven years of
famine. It was a fun lesson though I think I went a little
long.

So that was my weekend in a nutshell. I’ll have to think
about if there is anything to write about my two days of
subbing this week- one in early childhood, one in 7th grade
science. Until then.



